Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting December 13, 1977
Eric F. Tenney, Richard ©O. Schacht, and Emery 5. Doane present
Eric F. Tenney presiding.

Shelley Nelkins and Ronald Kurz met with the Selectmen to discuss
the possibility of cperating an antique shop in the barn of the
Elliott property at the corner of Route 31 and North Main Street.
Nelkins and Kurz have had conversation with Lloyd Henderson, Town
Counsel in regard to this and he has advised them to seek approval
from the Selectmen. The matter was discussed at great length and
the final decision was for the Nelkins/Kurz's to f£ill out a
Building permit application and submit it with the filing fee of
$5.00, Dick Schacht will then take it to Lloyd and ask his advice
on how to handle it.

Merle Aborn, Road Agent met with the Selectmen to report on his
department for the past week, there have been numerous snow storms
this past week and the Highway department has been out straight.
Merle also reported that encugh work has been done on Brimestone
Corner Road to make it passable this winter. Clark Craig and

Merle talked about a no parking sign for the parking lot by Jackson's
Store. It was resolved that the sign would read " No Parking 11 P.M.
to 8 AAM.-—8 A. M. to 11 P.M. 2 Hour Barking Only?! The Selectmen
also mentioned to Merle that snow is being piled against the 01d
Police Station Door, down back and that last year the snow was piled
so hard against the door that the glass broke. Merle will speak to
his men about this and they will correct the situation.

The Selectmen reviewed the Town Vehicle Insurance policy and it was
agreed to ask Bud Hardwick to come in and talk to the Selectmen
on December 30, 1977 about the insurance hudget.

The Selectmen discussed the lights at the Town Barn site and it
was agreed that they will have the service put in but will not
use any street lights.
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